
GERSON BADAYOS
Gerson is from the Philippines. He

spent a year in Sacred Heart
Cathedral Parish and started his
seminary formation in February

2021. He will be on pastoral
placement at Holy Family Parish, 

DEACON 
MATTHEW WHITE

DEACON
KINH NGUYEN

DYESTER ABO-ABO
Dyester is from the Philippines. 

EMILIO CAPIN

KHAM NGUYEN
Kham comes from Vietnam, and
has spent the last two years in

Holy Trinity Parish while doing his
English studies. He will be

starting his formation at Holy
Cross Seminary in February

2025.Nelson in 2025.

Matthew is from Te Ngākau Tapu
Parish, Porirua. He was ordained

a deacon in November 2023
and is currently serving at the

Catholic Parish of the 
Wairarapa.

He arrived in January 2024 
and has spent the past year at 

Wellington South Parish. He will 
be starting his formation at 

Holy Cross Seminary in 
February 2025.

Kinh is from Vietnam. He arrived 
in Wellington in 2018 and started 

seminary formation in February 
2019. He was ordained a 

deacon in September and will be 
serving in the Archdiocese

in 2025.

Emilio is from the Philippines. He
started his seminary formation
in February 2020, and has just
finished his pastoral placement
at Our Lady of the Bays Parish,

Richmond. He will return to
the seminary for his 6th year of 

formation in 2025.

This December we ask you to support our
Seminarian Formation Programme.

ARCHBISHOP’S 
APPEAL 2024

Donations can be made to 02-0536-0003306-13;  Code: Your Name; Reference AB Appeal
or by Credit Card at www.wn.catholic.org.nz/about/charitable-giving

Donations over $5 may be tax deductible. 
Contact info@wn.catholic.org.nz or 04 496 1777 for more information. 


